Crow River Valley League

October 19th, 2009

Meeting Minutes

Meeting brought to order at 7:17pm

Treasurers report will be ready for the January meeting as many of the teams were bringing in their bar card money.

Old Business:

South Division President election for the next two year term; Jimmy Zellmann was nominated with no challengers and approved as the South President.

League Vice President election for the next two year term; Jason Kuerschner was nominated with no challengers and approved as the League Vice President.

Team MVP’s and POY’s were recognized and voted upon for league award:

	Team
	MVP
	POY

	Winsted
	Tony Kley
	Tony Kley

	Glencoe
	Josh Monahan
	Ryan Grams

	Watertown
	Not Present
	Not Present

	New Germany
	Brad Nuerenberg
	Eric Reinert

	Mayer
	Nick Haller
	Nick Haller

	St Boni
	Mitch Dice
	

	Green Isle
	
	

	Plato
	Nick Johnson
	Tony Wischnack

	Brownton
	Brad Daak
	Nick Heller

	Young America
	Clint Aretz
	Tony Burt

	Hamburg
	
	Darren Greene

	Carver
	Dan Gastuch
	Mike Brokofsky

	Norwood 
	Craig LaPlante
	Alex Buckentine

	Cologne
	Kyle Twait
	Kyle Evenski


League MVP:

Tony Kley, Winsted

League POY:

Nick Heller, Brownton

Information from the State Board Meeting:

Winsted is moving up to Class “B” and will compete in Section 8.  The first weekend of the State Tournament will feature 3 sites with the third site being Spicer.  Dates for the tournament will be Aug. 20th -22nd & 27th – 29th & Sept. 3rd -6th.

The board is considering letting players play for two states amateur teams (i.e. Minnesota and/or Wisconsin, or South Dakota).

Sioux Falls Canaries, St. Paul Saints, Duluth Dukes and the Fargo Redhawks to be considered as non-Pro teams.

Discussion about the 2010 league scheduling, motion by Nik Franck and seconded by Brian Eggers to keep the scheduling as is with Winsted being allowed to determine playing the North division teams once or twice.  This will be determined shortly, per Winsted’s request.  The 2010 Scheduling committee will consist of Jason Kuerschner, Brian Eggers, Mike Sparrow & either Nate Gorr or Dave Sell.

Jeremy Stender from KGLB Radio spoke about the new radio station and its plans for the next season.  They did cover live the Region 7C tournament from Glencoe last season and are planning on carrying one or two Crow River games of the week, per week during the regular season this coming year.  Most probably being a Thursday evening game and a late Sunday afternoon game.  The station will have to work around the Minnesota Twins schedule as they are locked in for that season as well.

New Business:

Umpires from the Northwest will be coming to present to our January meeting, as well as informing us that the fee per game will increase to $105.

All-Star game – Discussion about whether or not to have a game was followed by a motion from Nick Luebke to not have an All-Star game for 2010, there was no second.  The motion died but the topic was tabled till the next meeting in January.

Neil Schlagel received an email from a new club forming in Chanhassen, requesting admittance to our league for the 2010 season.  It was the consensus of the group to respond to that request that we are not looking to add any teams at this time.

Next meeting will be January 4th, 2010 7:00pm at the Blue Note in Winsted.  The 2010 League Schedule will be handed out at that time and will be finalized at the March meeting.

Adjourned 9:47pm

